Afghanistan: Benefit sharing

NR3 (2 April 2007)
Afghanistan is a member of the FAO Commission on Genetic Resources for Food and Agriculture but has not signed the International Treaty on Plant Genetic Resources for Food and Agriculture nor is a Party to the International Seed Treaty.
The access to genetic resources provisions in the Environment Act, 2005 was drafted with regard to the Bonn Guidelines.  However, in view of the relatively low level of capacity to implement, the provisions are simplified.

At present, access and benefit sharing is a new and untested phenomenon in Afghanistan.  At a later stage, it is likely that regulations will be developed to flesh out the access and benefit sharing provisions in the Environment Act, 2005.

NR4 (30 March 2009):

Articles 58 – 63 of the EL address access to genetic resources in a manner entirely consistent with the CBD. Article 62 of the EL addresses sharing of benefits resulting from the use of genetic resources. However, there have been no regulations developed on access to genetic resources. This is not currently considered to be a priority issue and there are currently no plans to develop these regulations.
Article 42 (2) (6) of the EL states that any proposal to establish a protected area must describe any compensatory measures that will be necessary.

The draft Protected Area Regulations state each protected area management plan shall have a Collaborative Management Agreement (CMA) approved by the Government, local communities and other stakeholders. Further, each CMA shall specify the way in which the revenue of the protected area is to be shared among the communities located within and adjacent to the protected area, with a greater share to be allocated to any communities located in a special use zone within the protected area.

The CMA, appended to the Band-i-Amir Provisional Management Plan, was signed by all members of the BAPAC including representatives from each community within the proposed Park boundaries. The CMA established a formula for distribution of funds earmarked for communities and establishes a Community Conservation Fund. At present, the Ministry of Finance has not yet approved distribution of revenues to the BAPAC or communities. One of the five targets of the SCAPoWPA programme is to assist the Government in develop a revenue sharing policy for protected areas to ensure that local communities benefit.

Under the SCAPoWPA programme, revenue sharing agreements will be put in place that allow some of the revenues raised from protected areas to be used for management.

